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[bookmark: _Hlk151981432]Parish Council Newsletter - March 2025
At last, we can see the first signs of spring after a cold beginning to the year – the bulbs and flowers we planted on the village green and at the front of the Community Hall are providing a colourful display!
1. Playground 
In the last newsletter, we announced that the Parish Council has installed a playground in the lovely surrounds of Elden’s Retreat on Bridge Road, with a mix of high quality and exciting equipment, suitable for children aged 2 to14.
This was 100% funded through grants we won from a bid we made to the North Norfolk Rural Business and Community project. This is part funded by the UK government through the Rural Prosperity Fund and was supported by North Norfolk District Council and delivered in partnership with Norfolk County Council. 75% came from the Rural Prosperity Fund and the remaining 25% from the National Lottery Awards for All.
The playground features equipment such as climbing frames and suspended walkways, balancing beams, slides and roundabouts. A variety of swings include ones for the less abled. The playground is enclosed by fencing to protect children and keep out dogs and other animals. We are experiencing some issues with molehills and are looking at solutions to this.
Although now available for children to use, we are marking the occasion with a formal opening on Tuesday 8th April at 2pm at the playground. All are invited to come along – and we understand the equipment supplier (HAGS) will be offering goody bags to any children who are present. So please do come along!
[bookmark: _Hlk193270814]2. Affordable housing
The Parish Council was asked if there was any news about the proposal to develop some affordable houses on the agricultural land north of the Banningham Road (between Banningham church and the A140). We had heard nothing so contacted the North Norfolk District Council planning department.
The reply we have received stated: “I am sorry there has been a further protracted delay, but as mentioned in my e mail from this time last year, advice was being taken from Historic England and the NNDC planning team. Given the location there has been careful deliberation and attention given to the pre planning comments, especially in regard to the church and the landscape setting on the Banningham Road. I am however pleased to advise that following this extensive consideration there are now proposals for an exception housing scheme on the land on Banningham Road. I am advised that planning application is programmed to be submitted later this year when the Parish Council and members of the community will be notified and be able to make representations to the Planning Department.”
The Parish Council had made it clear that any Housing Association must investigate alternative sites first. It also requested regular updates from them and NNDC Planning Department, which until recently had not been received.  We will inform you when the application is submitted.act.

3. Council Tax 
Over the last 3 years we had decided not to ask for any increase in the precept – which is the small element of council tax that comes to the Parish Council. During this time, however, costs had risen by nearly 12%. At the January meeting, we reluctantly agreed that for the next financial year the precept should be increased by 5% to £16836. This will still leave a shortfall increase which will be covered from reserves. 
However, you may have seen in the news that North Norfolk District Council had a special meeting recently to consider increasing the Council Tax levied on second homes in the District. As second homeowners in the District will now be paying more, so permanent residents will be paying slightly less. The result of this is that the average annual Band D charge which goes to the parish council is £87.59, up from £84.74 on last year – a rise of £2.85 per household.
4. Road closures
The current planned road closures to allow for the work to install the cable for the Norfolk Offshore Wind Zone continue. If you do have any questions you are advised to contact Victoria Crawford, Local Liaison Officer for Murphy on 07887 877 816 or E-mail: victoriacrawford@murphygroup.co.uk. Further information is also available at www.nowzone.co.uk.
3. Annual Parish Meeting 
Every year we are required to hold an open meeting when the PC, along with any other group who wishes, can report on what has happened over the past year. This year it will take place at the community Hall on Wednesday 21 May commencing at 18.30. Please do come along – it is your opportunity to hear about what is happening and to give us your ideas and views.

4. Another theft in the village
In the last newsletter we reported on a theft in the village. Unfortunately, we have now learned that a property in Bridge Road, Colby was subject to a day time burglary on 14th March 2025. So, we ask all residents to please be extra vigilant and report any suspicious activity to the police.
[bookmark: _Hlk193273234]5. Community Hall
We were delighted to hear that our bid to the Norfolk Offshore Wind Zone Community Fund managed through Norfolk Community Foundation has been successful. We have been awarded £6,900 which will cover the full cost of installing new batteries to store the generation from the PV panels on the roof of the Community Hall. This will reduce the running costs and help to keep the hall charges as low as we can.
The final phase of the hall regeneration scheme – the refurbishment of the former Sandy Lane side and the building of a new enlarged store room for furniture and equipment is almost complete. The whole hall is now in a much-improved modern state with air source heating, new lighting, new decoration and audio-visual equipment! It is available for use – please visit the website ( https://www.banninghamcommunityhall.co.uk ) or contact David Holgate on 07860 498729.
We were hoping to have an event this spring but have decided to work towards another summer event – so keep an eye out for more information on this.

We hope you have a good Easter and if you have any further questions, then please do call the Parish Clerk on 01263 587952 or e-mail clerk@colby-banningham-pc.gov.uk .
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